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Guam Filipino Artists Parol Making Contest 

The Philippine Consulate General wishes to invite the public to join the Parol Making 
Contest organized by the Guam Filipino Artists (GFA), which will be held on Sunday, 04 
December 2016 at the Center Court of the Agana Shopping Center. The Parol Making 
Contest  is biennial Christmas celebration started in 2009.  

The participants of the Parol Making Contest should use re-cycled materials such as 
plastic cups or bottles, etc. or indigenous materials such as dried leaves and branches, 
tangan-tangan, and the like.  

Those interested to join the contest may secure copies of the official registration form 
from the following: 

1) National Office Supply in Upper Tumon, 
2) Golden Marketing in Tamuning, and  
3) Philippine Consulate General, 6/F ITC Building 

 
The registration is free and the registration forms should be submitted to the 
abovementioned location or sent by fax to 646.7853 or 649.1868. Registration begins 
on 01 November 2016 and will end on 01 December 2016 at 5:00PM.  
 
All entries should have their own stands and should be brought to Center Court of the 
Agana Shopping Center on 04 December 2016 from 11:00AM to 1:30PM. No entries 
will be accepted after the aforementioned deadline.  

For more information on the contest, please contact Mr. Rolly Zepeda, President of the 
Guam Filipino Artists at telephone number 687.2242 or Mr. Emelio Uy, Chairman of the 
Board of Trustees of the Filipino Community of Guam at telephone number 646.7908.  
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